Bolton Youth Baseball
Minutes
January 14, 2010

Attendance:  H. Cabral, J. Sidopoulos, A. Hershberger, S. Moran, K. Macko,  J. McNamara, K. Storey, D. Bradlee

President: H. Cabral-called for election of new IL/TBall Player Agent.  Board nominated and elected Kim Storey.  Herb noted continued need to work on positions to be filled.  Also has coordinated CORI process and will have copier/scanner available at upcoming meetings to finalize outstanding CORIs.  Brief discussion as well on sponsorship and the need to contact John DiGeronimo for updates on companies for names and logos for uniforms.  Will also be filing League Charter but is waiting on completion of insurance.  Will most likely be using K&K Insurance in order to simplify and broaden insurance coverage  for BYB, Softball and Babe Ruth.

Vice President: J. McNamara-focused on completion of insurance.  Will check with Maureen and Karl for examples from last year.   Will forward to Herb for League Charter and Ann Marie for Park and Rec Field Usage form which will need to be filed in February.  Will coordinate with Kim Storey regarding responsibilities for IL Assessment night.

Vice President Softball:  J. Sidopoulos-Registration to date will give softball 1minors, 2 majors and 1 U-15 team.  Discussed limit on minors-waitlist after 15.  Will coordinate uniform and equipment issues with Rich Heislen. Dan Gaffney will be running pitcher/catcher clinics at AtBats Sunday evenings. Recommended improvements for pitching area for softball field and noted need for tarp to block sun.

Vice President Senior League: S. Moran-Need kids for 13 year old team.  

Treasurer:M. Hayes-requests that all major forecasted expenditures listed and sent to her for budget planning purposes.

Player Agent Maj/Min: T. Jackson-Need pitching machine, meet withKarl to review enrollment and determine # teams for 2010.  Nominate #’s to board for Maj, Min, establish list of invitees to tryouts, draft email invitation to candidates, recruit evaluators and volunteers, nominate coaches for Maj/Min teams, chair coaches meeting on 3/27 and review coaching techniques like last year.

Player Agent IL/TB:  Skills Assessment-3/2/10, NRHS lower gym, 6-8pm

Safety Officer: J. McCaffrey-Attended Regional Safety Meeting in Worcester, 1/14.  Will submit Safety Plan to LLI and complete/revise BYB 2010 Safety Plan.  Important Note:  Requirements of LL International
a. Safety Training qualifies coach volunteers for 3 years.
b. But, one team representative still needs to attend each year
Plan on asking Bolton EMT Staff to conduct Safety Training for Coaches
a. Focus will be on the Training for Serious Injuries and Emergencies
b. First Aid Kit:  Review – discuss all items in Kit – EMT’s to explain some applications
c. Questions for EMT Staff
Will coordinate with Todd Jackson for coaches meeting. (3/27)
Note alternate training date for fulfilling safety requirements available and should be included in email notification for coaches meeting on 3/27

Information Officer:  D. Bradlee, updating website possibly to include key dates and Opening Day date on Home page for awareness.  Coordinate with Todd Jackson for emailing of notification for tryouts (3/20)and Skills Assessment. (3/2)
Also:  In Email notification for coaches meeting please include alternate acceptable training that meets requirements if coaches cannot make 3/27 date.
2010 District 4 First Aid Clinic
Sat - Feb 27th @ WPI Worcester
Higgins Laboratories - Room 116
9 AM - 11AM
Currently we have 143 kids registered for Tee Ball, IL, Minors, and Majors
We have 25 Registered for Majors Softball, 14 for Minors Softball, 6 for U15 Softball
We have 8 registered for Junior League and 12 Registered for Senior League

Umpire Chief: K. Macko-looking into ordering shin guards for softball games

Miscellaneous:  Lisa Shepple will be invited to next meeting to begin to review Opening Day activities.  

Field Maintenance: C.Parker-has scheduled two meetings for this Friday, 1/22, with Surfside Fencing at Memorial Field and with the Conservation Comission at Town Hall.  He needs a wish list to identify key 4-6 items that Board is looking to complete for field improvements.  He had been looking at fencing along 3rd baseline on softball field.  Chris is also scheduling Diamond Athletic Turf for Spring cleanup.

NOTE:  Next meeting will be held on Monday, Feb 8, 7pm at Florence Sawyer Cafeteria.
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